PORT SALFORD

Planning Application Number 03/47344/EIAHYB

Salford City Council Briefing Note for Peel Exhibition Meetings

The purpose of this note is to set out the processes the Council has/will undertake in its consideration of this major planning application. The application is a significant and complex submission and it will take some time for the Council to properly consider all the issues it raises. This should allow sufficient opportunity to submit written representations.

· The application was received by the City Council and registered in November 2003. However due to a legal requirement to provide to the Council certain documents including an Environmental Statement and Traffic Assessment all work on the application was suspended until May 2004 when that information was received. At that stage consultations to statutory consultees and notifications could take place.

· Local residents have been notified by individual letter. Site notices have been displayed and a press notice issued. Some 140-150 letters have been received so far

· Given the complexity and significance of the planning application the Council requested the applicant to hold their own exhibitions to explain the details of the application.

· The City Council will consider the responses from statutory and non-statutory consultees and all those representations from the local community.  

· The applicant will have the opportunity to respond to issues arising from either the statutory/non statutory consultees and those representations made by the local community. Should any significant material changes be made to the application in response to those issues the changes will be advertised accordingly and comments invited. 

· At the appropriate stage the application will be reported to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel. All those local residents who have submitted written representations (via letter or email) will be invited to attend the meeting. The Panel will consider a written report prepared by a planning officer which will describe the application; will summarise the responses received from consultees; will identify who has been notified and summarise their representations; will identify the relevant planning policies against which to assess the application followed by an appraisal of the relevant planning policies and any other material consideration. A recommendation will be made.

· The Panel can resolve to accept the recommendation or come to a contrary view having heard all the evidence. They can decide to defer consideration of the application to allow them the opportunity to visit the application site. 

· Should the Panel resolve to grant planning permission the application will have to be referred to the Secretary of State who has to decide whether to intervene in the decision making process and hold a public inquiry. Alternatively he can conclude that it is a decision that the Council can make.

· Should the Panel resolve to refuse planning permission the applicant would have the right of appeal. That appeal could be hear by a public inquiry, an informal hearing or by written representations. Similarly the applicant has a right of appeal against any conditions that may be imposed on a grant of planning permission.
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